REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, Lindner, Prein, and Schultz present.

Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

Corrections made to the February 25, 2020 agenda were to move the Police Committee to the top of the agenda.

 Motion was made by Gluch-Voss to approve the minutes from the January 21, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee-Fire & Ambulance meeting was held.  Chief Kubista reported that the Village of Spencer has decided not to move ahead with the School Resource Officer.  Chief Kubista has contacted the City of Greenwood if there is any interest.  Geier reported on the Fire & Ambulance meeting.  Geier reported that all officers have been approved and they are the same as last year.  Geier reported that the Ambulance received an anonymous donation for a cot and new electronics.


Utility Committee-Meeting was held on February 6, 2020.  Prein reported on the splash pad.  Kaila Fitzl will be getting prices on a recirculating tank system and bringing it back to the utility committee.  Prein reported on the 5-year street plan as well as the street construction for the summer of 2020.  Pieper will be putting bids out in the paper and they are to be opened at the April utility meeting.  Next Utility Committee meeting will be held on March 3, 2020
Finance/City View Estates-No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on February 17, 2020.  Bobrofsky reported the three new computers and a monitor have arrived.  Bobrofsky reported that Barb Kingsbury has been elected Vice President.  Bobrofsky reported that a peak savers energy switch will be installed by Xcel Energy.  Bobrofsky reported that the 2019 annual report has been filed with the state.  Bobrofsky reported that circulation for January was 1,402.  Bobrofsky reported in April we will be partnering with the school by doing programs during Financial Literacy Week.  Next Library Committee meeting will be held on March 16, 2020.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held. 

Clerk’s Report.  Clerk Toufar reported that the auditors will be here March 9-11th.

Prein made a motion to approve bartender licenses for David Heiting and Jared Suda, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.
Froeba made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $108,043.83         
WATER UTILITY: $20,793.86
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $24,598.50
Seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.
Shannon Toufar, City Clerk, February 25, 2020
